
 

 

CITY OF PACIFICA 

OPEN SPACE & PARKLAND ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
November 17, 2021 

6:00 – 7:30 P.M. Virtual Meeting via Zoom Link 

 

In attendance were Arlene Patton, JoAnne Arnos, Kate Johnson, Aaron Read, Pete Shoemaker, Ellen 

Natesan, Julie Lancelle. Mayor Pro Tem Bier and Staff Liaison O’Connor were also present.  

 
CALL TO ORDER: Chair Patton called the meeting to order at 6:00pm 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS:  

 

Approval of Order of Agenda. Unanimously approved.  

 

Approval of Minutes of October 20, 2021. Unanimously approved. 

 

PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS: None 

 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS: 

 

1. Update by GGNRA/GGNPC. Natalie Dayal provided an update on the damage guardrail by the 

restroom. Improvements were made to the Mori Point restroom to allow for easier maintenance. 

Improvement to the parking lot on Sweeney Ridge are starting, including Accessible parking spaces, 

new striping, and resurfacing. The GGNRA Maintenance team has added another staff member and 

will be present at Mori Point every day to every other day.  

 

2. Update by City Council Liaison. Mayor Pro Tem Bier noted that she got a response letter from 

Caltrans following their meeting. Charter improvements and study session next meeting.   

 

STAFF COMMUNICATIONS:  
 

3. Development project updates. O’Connor provided an update on Pacifica Highlands (Parcel 20 in 

OSTF) that the application was found incomplete. Natesan volunteered to participate in the 

December Emergency Preparedness and Safety Commission to discuss OSPAC’s effort on the Mori 

Point topic.  

 

DISCUSSION ITEMS: 

  

4. Debrief from November 6, 2021 ribbon cutting event of Ahni Trail.  Arnos, Johnson, and Read 

provided their input on the event. Christine Boles thanked the committee for the event.  

 

5. Discuss Preservation Award process and timing for 2022. O’Connor presented to the Committee the 

idea of adding another month to collect nominations for the award. The committee voted to start the 

nomination period in December with a deadline of the meeting on February 1, 2022. No public comments. 

Unanimously approved.  

 

COMMITTEE COMMUNICATIONS:  

 

Committee Communications: Patton provided an update on the meeting for the former trail at the Linda 

Mar Woods project, Received an update from the County that the road was formally abandoned. The 

resolution topic will be returned to the agenda next month. Shoemaker is looking for creative input of how he 

can do more on OSPAC.  

ADJOURNMENT Meeting was adjourned at 6:48pm.  
 


